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SUMMARY OF BILL:    Increases, from three to four, the number of enrolling board 

members the Governor may appoint in lieu of a county assessor to make enrollments of persons 

subject to military duty or to draft into military service. 

 

 

FISCAL IMPACT: 
 

NOT SIGNIFICANT 

 

 Assumptions: 

 

• Tennessee Code Annotated § 58-1-301 authorizes the Governor to call the militia into 

active service at any time that public safety requires. To that end, the Governor is 

authorized to “have enrollment made or all persons of this state subject to military duty 

or draft into the military service” and “to cause each county assessor to make such 

enrollment of the assessor’s respective county.” 

• In lieu of a county assessor, the Governor may appoint an enrolling board to make such 

enrollments. Tennessee Code Annotated § 58-1-301 authorizes the Governor to appoint 

three members to the enrolling board. The proposed legislation increases the members of 

the enrolling board to four. 

• The Department of the Military is not aware of any instance of the Governor appointing 

such enrolling boards and it is assumed that the Governor will not need to appoint any 

such enrolling boards in the near future.  

• It is assumed that the proposed legislation will not significantly impact state or local 

expenditures or operations. 

 

 

CERTIFICATION: 

 
 The information contained herein is true and correct to the best of my knowledge. 
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